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F r o m  D a v i d  L e w i s ,  E d i t o r  

Put Your News In Waggin’ Tales 
also. Typed letters and faxes are OK, too, but hand-
written notes are the most likely to result in errors. 
 
Always include your name and a phone number with 
your article. 
 
What Gets Included 
Waggin’ Tales is the primary means of communication 
for the Board to the membership, so announcements 
from the Board and meeting minutes get highest prior-
ity.  Next are news, brags and stories from the member-
ship. If space permits, dog-related classified ads and for-
sale items from members will be included.  
 
I am always interested in your comments (both good 
and bad) and suggestions for improving Waggin’ Tales. 

If you have news or announcements you would like 
to share with the club, put it in the Waggin’ Tales.  
 
There are a few guidelines to follow to ensure that 
your message is presented in the way youyou  would like: 
 
Submit your articles to:  

David Lewis 
Waggin’ Tales 
232 Mistwood Lane 
North Aurora, IL  60542 
(630) 897-4267 
waggintales@fvdtc.org 

 
Plain text E-Mail is the best way to get your article in-
cluded.  Attachments in Rich Text Format will work 

“Liza” Shamrock Acres Celebration UD, JH, OA, OAJ“Liza” Shamrock Acres Celebration UD, JH, OA, OAJ (Tim & Anne White) 
AKC Utility A 
12/17/2000        Villa Park, IL 
 
UKC Agility 
AG I Div 3            200 
AG I Div 3            198 
AG II Div 3           200        4th Place 
 
“Peggy” Candlewood’s Ribbonquest CD, SH, OA, OAJ“Peggy” Candlewood’s Ribbonquest CD, SH, OA, OAJ  (Anne White) 
AKC Agility 
12/16/2000        Franklin, WI         100        3rd Place in Standard Exc A 
 
AG Div 3              180 
AG Div 3              199        32.77 sec. on 70 sec course 
 
AKC Obedience 
12/17/2000        Villa Park, IL         192+      Earned her CDX (“on that slick carpet!”) 

Brags, and Other Good Stuff 

There will be a donation box at training to collect donations for the Golden Retrievers found starving at the owner’s 
home. At this time Kane County Animal Control is responsible for the thousands of dollars in medical bills incurred in 
the life-saving and sustaining veterinary procedures to allow the 9 Goldens who were left alive to survive. Any ques-
tions may be directed to Cindy Pakenas (815/827-4317). Checks can be made out to Kane County Animal Control.  
 
Thanks for your concern and generosity.  
 
If the trial takes a long time, the Goldens won’t be able to be adopted for some time. The trial date is January 17 and hopefully 
will be settled in January. 

F r o m  C i n d y  P a k e n a s  

Donations for the Goldens 



Those of you who received traveling awards last year 
need to start thinking about returning them to me so 
they can be engraved for this year. 
 
• Cathy Fleury - Debbie Orr Memorial Award 
• Ingrid Hamburger - Kanosak Kennel Award 
• Mike Kovacevich - Ed Kneip Award 
• Brenda Rivera - Founders Award &  

Dorothy Dimond Memorial Trophy 
• Carol Swenson - Heather Memorial Award 
 
Please make arrangements to get these awards back to 
me no later than January 27, 2001. 

F r o m  S u z a n  S c o t t  

Traveling Awards 
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If you would like to save the club a few dollars, receive 
your Waggin’ Tales up to a week before everybody else, 
and get your pictures in color: 

Get your Waggin’ Tales via E-Mail!  
You need to install the Adobe Acrobat Reader (free from 
http://www.adobe.com) and send an e-mail to waggin-
tales@fvdtc.org. 

E-Mail Waggin’ Tales 

EEffective January 1, 2001ffective January 1, 2001  
 
To receive a club award, you must have: 
 

A total of 6 work credits    
&&    

Attended a minimum of three meetings 
 
 
Each available "job" in the club has been assigned 
the following work credits: 
 
ONE credit: 

• Steward or Judge a Match 
• Steward or Judge a CGC Test 
• Judge a Graduation night 
• Work the Information Table/Front Desk 

one night 
• Serve on a Committee 
• Assist at the Anderson Animal Shelter An-

nual Dog Expo club booth 
• 1/2  day at the November Trial 
• 1/2  day at the Agility Trial 
• “Substitute” as an Instructor or an Assistant 

on 4 nights 
 
TWO credits: 

• Serve as Chairperson on a Committee 
• Assistant Instructor for Puppy or Beginner 

Class 
• Assistant Instructor per quarter for Ad-

vanced classes 
• Serve as a Board Member 
• One day at the Tracking Test 
• Full day at the November Trial 
• Full day at the Agility Trial 

 
THREE credits: 

• Primary Instructor for Puppy or Beginner 
class 

• Primary Instrustor per quarter for Ad-
vanced classes 

• Serve as the Puppy/Beginner Class Coordi-
nator 

Award Requirements for 2001 

Rick and Cathy Anstadt  
791 Pleasant Drive  
South Elgin, IL 60177  
Brittany  
Completed Beginner Obedience class  
 
Mike and Cindy Maga  
14N507 Timber Ridge Drive  
Elgin, IL 60123  
German Shepherd  
Guest-trained 5 times  
 
David, Margaret and Hilary Morgan  
81 Horne St.  
St. Charles, IL 60174  
Leonberger  
Completed Beginner Obedience class  

F r o m  K a t h y  H u b b a r d  

Membership Report  
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 6:00—7:00 7:00—8:00 8:00—9:00 9:00—10:00 

Ring 1 Novice Practice Beginners Beginners Beginners 

Ring 2 Novice Practice Beginners Open Class Open Practice 

Ring 3 Open Practice Open Run-Through Open Class Open Practice 

Ring 4 Novice Practice Novice Ring-Ready Conformation Novice Practice 

Ring 5 Utility Run-Through Utility Run-Through Utility Run-Through Utility Practice 

Ring 6 Utility Run-Through Utility Run-Through Utility Run-Through Utility Practice 

Ring 7 Novice Practice Advanced Beginner Advanced Beginner Novice Practice 

Ring 8 Novice Practice Puppy Novice Practice Novice Practice 

Ring Layout for Session 1 
January 4 through March 6 

F r o m  C a r o l y n  P e a r s o n ,  S e c r e t a r y  

Notes From the Membership Meeting  

MMembership Meeting Highlightsembership Meeting Highlights  
December 28, 2000 

 
Meeting brought to order at 7:25 p.m. 
 
Carolyn Pearson (Secretary).  The November meeting 
minutes were approved as published.  Several items of 
correspondence were read. 
 
Carolyn Pearson (Acting Director of Training) re-
ported that the fifth session for 2000 ended on Thurs-
day, December 21st.  Anyone available and willing to 
help as a Primary or Assistant Instructor for either a 
Beginner’s class or a Puppy class, please contact Caro-
lyn Pearson (630-231-5658) or Taffy Wille (630-365-
3423).  This is a great opportunity to work with experi-
enced instructors. 
 
Cindee Ehrhart-Malnar (Annual Dinner Chairperson) 
reported that the Annual Dinner is scheduled for 
March 10th at Fisherman’s Inn.  Cindee asked for help 
come up with ideas to make the evening fun. 
 
As done in the recent past, a separate invitation will 
NOT be sent to club members.  A reply form will be 
available in the Waggin’ Tales and on the club’s web-
site.  Invitations will be available to the club members 
at the meeting. 
 
Trudi Kimm (Director at Large) reported that Sig Han-

sen will no longer be coming to do adjustments at training.  
He will be working in vet’s offices from now on.  As soon as 
his schedule and locations are determined, it will be com-
municated. 
 
Old BusinessOld Business  
 
Peggy Sue Seehafer reported that the proposed location for 
the new Kane County Animal Control facility was Sugar 
Grove - too far to be considered as a future site for the train-
ing club. 
 
New BusinessNew Business  
 
Anne White had stated at the December Membership 
meeting that she would bring a copy of the newspaper arti-
cle regarding the possibility that St. Charles would turn 
Moody Park (at Third and Prairie) into an off-leash “dog 
park”.  She was unable to locate the article and asked any 
club members to assist in the details.  Anne White stated 
that she often goes to the local DuPage County dog train-
ing fields to do field training.  She stated that unfortunately 
she and her dogs have often been approached by dogs 
that are less than friendly or obedient.  
 
A motion was made, seconded and approved to adjourn 
the meeting at 7:31 p.m. 
 
LET THE PARTY BEGIN!!!!!!!!!!! 
 



A seminary with something for everyone is coming in 
March to Lisle, Illinois.  Narnia and Puppyworks are 
sponsoring a training seminary at the Lisle Radisson on 
March 23-25, 2001. The presentation areas are staged 
and large screen video projection  is available. The pre-
senters are Gail Fisher, Chris Bach, Martha Hoffman, 
Jan Elster, M.A., Susan Garrett, and Adele Yunck.  
 

F r o m  C i n d y  P a k e n a s  

A Seminar for Everyone 
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F r o m  S u z a n  S c o t t  

Correction Clinics in 2001 
The first two FVDTC correction clinics for 2001 will be held on January 18 and February 15. There will be correc-
tion clinics every month in 2001 except July and December. There  is a revised entry form at www.fvdtc.org ->  
FVDTC Events -> Pre-Entries (Under Match Night). Please note that there will be a limit of two pre-entries per dog 
for the April, May, September and October matches. Additional entries for the same dog can be obtained at the 
gate if the class hasn't filled. 

January 18 July — No Correction Clinic 

February 15 August 16 

March 22 September 20 

April 19 October 25 

May 10 November 29 

June 21 December  — No Correction Clinic 

 First EntryFirst Entry  Second Entry Second Entry 
of the Same of the Same 
DogDog  

MembersMembers  $4.00 $2.00 

NonNon-- MembersMembers  $6.00 $4.00 

Fees Fees  

In Memory of the Indomitable Spirit of Brekka  
April 18, 1987 - December 2, 2000  

Kanosak Chugach's Brekka, CD, CGC  
nursing home volunteer, My Best Friend.  

Thanks Ronnie 

F r o m  A l i c e  &  M i k e  S e y m o u r  

In Memory...  

For further information: 
• Contact Cindy Pakenas (815/827-4317)  
• Register on the net at www.puppyworks.com 
• Write to Puppyworks 
                PO Box 954 
                Benica, CA 94570 
                (707) 745-8310 



 
Taffy Wille (Trial Secretary) stated that the judges’ contracts 
were ready to be mailed, following a final confirmation with 
Will Short of the assignments.  Taffy reported that is it possi-
ble to have non-regular classes at a limited entry obedience 
trial.  The possibility of having a non-regular class at our No-
vember trial is currently being investigated. 
 
Dave Lewis (Waggin' Tales Editor) reported the next dead-
line is Sunday, January 7th.  He is currently investigating 
prices of printers.  
 
Kathy Hubbard (Membership Chairperson) read the list of 
four applicants that were published in the November and 
December Waggin’ Tales.  None of the applicants were pre-
sent.  Taffy Wille made a motion to accept the list as pub-
lished.  Tim White seconded the motion.  The motion was 
approved by all without any opposition or abstentions.  
Kathy Hubbard reported that the printing and distribution of 
the rosters are her top priority.  A copy of the by-laws will 
also be distributed with the roster. 
 
Ingrid Hamburger (Match Steward Chairperson) reported 
that a new sign-up sheet will be available at training for the 
year.  A list of the correction clinic dates will be published in 
the next Waggin’ Tales.  
 
Suzan Scott (Statistician Chairperson) was not in attendance, 
but sent the following report with Carolyn:  Reminded club 
members to send in their awards forms (which were in the 
December issue of the Waggin Tales).  She currently has a 
list of members who attended which meetings and who 
stewarded or judged at which matches.  The deadline is 
January 20, 2001 for form submission. 
 
Cindee Ehrhart-Malnar (Annual Dinner Chairperson) was 
not in attendance, but sent the following report with Peggy 
Sue:  The Annual Dinner is scheduled for March 10th at Fish-
erman’s Inn.  This will be the last dinner that Cindee will or-
ganize - anyone who is interested in doing it for next year, 
now would be a good time to “learn the ropes”. 
 
As done in the recent past, a separate invitation will NOT be 
sent to club members.  A reply form will be available in the 
Waggin’ Tales and on the club’s website.  Invitations were 
available to the club members at the meeting. 
 
Debbie Kovacevich stated that if anyone was going to be at 
John Felix’s studio, to please pick-up her photo from last 
year, she is having difficulty getting her photos from him.  
This frustration has been expressed in the past by other club 
members. 
  

(Continued on page 7) 

MMembership Meeting Highlightsembership Meeting Highlights  
January 3, 2001January 3, 2001  

 
Meeting brought to order at 7:38 p.m. 
 
Carolyn Pearson (Secretary).  The December meeting 
minutes were approved as read.  Several items of 
correspondence were read. 
 
Carolyn Pearson (Acting Director of reported that 
the first session for 2001 begins on Thursday, Janu-
ary 4th.  The following are currently the numbers of 
students in the classes:  

7:00 Beginner’s class        -  18 students 
8:00 Beginner’s class        -  16 students 
9:00 Beginner’s class        -  10 students 
7:00 Puppy class                -  12 students 

Jerry Erskine stated that he still did have some tele-
phone calls to make this evening, so the numbers 
could change a bit.  
 
We need help - Anyone available and willing to help 
as a Primary or Assistant Instructor for either a Begin-
ner’s class or a Puppy class, please contact Carolyn 
Pearson (630-231-5658) or Taffy Wille (630-365-
3423).  This is a great opportunity to work with ex-
perienced instructors.  
 
Carolyn again reminded members that we do need 
someone willing to sit at the front table on a regular 
basis.  The “work shift hours” are 6:45 p.m. until 8:15 
p.m.  Working the whole 1-1/2 hours is not a re-
quirement – if anyone is willing to work a split shift 
with a fellow club-member, we would be glad to ac-
cept your help.  We lose between $20.00 and 
$40.00 each week that we do not have a club repre-
sentative greeting our guests.  
 
Cindy Pakenas reported that she would like to be 
replaced with an instructor who has more experi-
ence with dog aggressive dogs.  She stated that she 
just recently had four dog aggressive dogs in the 
ring simultaneously.  It was stated that another in-
structor with more experience with aggressive dogs 
would be sought.  During the discussion that en-
sued regarding aggressive dogs, it was stated per-
haps some written information could be distributed 
to explain some typical dog behavior and how other 
dogs interpret that behavior.  Anne White suggested 
that the written information be placed in the Wag-
gin’ Tales.  Margaret Morgan suggested that we also 
add that information to the beginner’s class home-
work sheets that are handed out.  

P A G E  6  

F r o m  C a r l o y n  P e a r s o n ,  S e c r e t a r y  

January Membership Meeting 
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Carolyn Pearson read the names for each position.  Peggy 
Sue Seehafer asked if there were any nominations from the 
floor.  Brenda Rivera nominated Trudi Kimm for the position 
of Director of Training.  Trudi Kimm accepted the nomina-
tion and requested that her name be removed from the po-
sition of Second Vice-President.  Anne White seconded the 
nomination.  Rick Cox made a motion to close the nomina-

tions.  Tim White seconded 
the motion.  The motion 
was approved by all with-
out any opposition or ab -
stentions. 
 
Carolyn Pearson then read 
the slate as modified by the 
nomination from the floor.  
Linda Benson made a mo-
tion to accept the slate as 
read.  Ingrid Hamburger 
seconded the motion.  The 
motion was approved by 
all without any opposition 
or abstentions.   
 
At this time, Peggy Sue 
Seehafer welcomed Tracey 
Mohr as the new President 
and “turned over the 
gavel”. 
 
New BusinessNew Business  
 
Tracey Mohr thanked 
Peggy Sue Seehafer for an 
excellent job as the former 

President during the past years.  
 
Carolyn Pearson asked for a volunteer to fit collars for all of 
the Beginners classes.  This would entail working from 7:00 
until approximately 9:30 the first night of classes, five times 
during the year.  Anne and Tim White volunteered.   
 
 
 
Taffy Wille announced that she was introduced to a great 
book called the “New Art of Dog Training” by Shelby Marlo.  
She recommends the book to her puppy class students to 
help explain dog behavior and training techniques.  How-
ever, she found that the book is not widely carried at local 
bookstores (i.e. Borders does not carry more than two cop-
ies) and in some cases required placing a special order.  She 
stated that she sent a letter to the publisher to determine 
whether volume orders would be rewarded with discounts.  

(Continued on page 8) 

(Continued from page 6) 
Trudi Kimm (Director at Large) reported that Sig 
Hansen will no longer be coming to do adjustments 
at training.  He will be working in vet’s offices from 
now on.  As soon as his schedule and locations are 
determined, it will be communicated. 
 
Monthly Dollar Monthly Dollar 
BucketBucket  
 
…and the win-
ner of $6.00 is 
Rick Cox as 
drawn by club 
member, Jerry 
D’Aprile.  Rick 
donated the 
money back to 
the club. 
 
Old BusinessOld Business  
 
Anne White 
had stated at 
the December 
M e m b e r ship 
meeting that 
she would 
bring a copy of 
the newspaper 
article regard-
ing the possi-
bility that St. 
Charles would 
turn Moody 
Park (at Third and Prairie) into an off-leash “dog 
park”.  She was unable to locate the article and 
asked for any club members to assist in the details.  
Anne White stated that she often goes to the local 
DuPage County dog training fields to do field train-
ing.  She stated that unfortunately she and her dogs 
have often been approached by dogs that are less 
than friendly or obedient.  Margaret Morgan re-
ported that she heard that the issue was no longer 
being considered by the city.  With that information, 
it was decided that the club would not address the 
issue at this time. 
 
A HUGE Thank You was extended to Cindy Pakenas 
for providing all attendees of the December Holiday 
Party a wonderful evening of fun and games.  
 
Voting for 2001 Board Of DirectorsVoting for 2001 Board Of Directors  
 

F r o m  C a r l o y n  P e a r s o n ,  S e c r e t a r y  

Highlights From the Board Meeting 

 
F r o m  P e g g y  S u e  S e e h a f e r  

A Note from Peggy Sue 
January 4th 2001  

Dear members,  
I believe after training tonight we need to add another award to 
our  long list of awards. We have the proud dog award. But to-
night I would like to create the proud trainer award.  
 
Carolyn Pearson is the person to receive this first and hopefully 
never to be awarded again prize. With an excess of aggression 
from dogs and people tonight, Carolyn was her usual helpful self.  
Unfortunately one of the dogs was not very appreciative and bit 
her in the face. We were off to the hospital for stitches.  
 
I am so proud of my friend and how she handled the group of inci-
dents. Thank you for allowing me to be your president and learn 
more about the caring people we have in this organization. May 
you all have a wonderful New Year and all your resolutions come 
true. 
 
Sincerely,  
Peggy Sue 



Dear Friends at Fox Valley,  
 
Just a note to thank each of you for all of your let-
ters, e-mails, phone calls and messages and help 
after the incident last Thursday night.  First, let me 
explain what happened.  I was assisting a new Be-
ginner’s student fitting their pinch collar on their 
dog in preparation for attending their 8:00 p.m. 
class.  A number of factors contributed to the situa-
tion.  The dog: 
1) had never been exposed to the large number 

of dogs that congregates on the first night of 
classes 

2) was being handled by a stranger 
3) was being told to behave (by me) when he 

started fussing during the collar fitting 
 
Unfortunately for me, he chose to express his fear 
and frustration by lunging forward.  His teeth 
made contact with my left cheek, chin, and near 
the left eye.  Fortunately, for me, within seconds of 
the contact, I was surrounded by fellow club mem-
bers.  Peggy Sue grabbed the First Aid kit for me 
and found a muzzle for the dog.  I was able to re-
gain control of the dog and got the muzzle on him 
before I was “whisked” away to Delnor Hospital 
Emergency Room.  After the dog was taken care of, 
Peggy Sue then took charge of me and made sure 
that my “boys” were cared for.  I was NOT going to 
go to the hospital, but after being cleaned up by 
Peggy Sue and Anne White, it was confirmed by 
another student (a firefighter) that stitches were 
going to be necessary.  This may come as a surprise 
for you, but I can be a teeny bit stubborn at times.  
So, I went grumbling. 
 
At the hospital, Peggy Sue communicated with 
Scott to coordinate getting the boys home and 

P A G E  8  

It was stated that the appropriate response would be “for 
every different dog/handler there is a different technique 
that is successful”.  
 
A motion was made, seconded and approved to adjourn the 
meeting at 8:53 p.m. 
 

(Continued from page 7) 
With orders of 25 or more copies, the savings is ap-
proximately 40% off of the list price.  Anyone who is 
interested in purchasing a personal copy of this 
book should contact Taffy Wille (630-365-0423).  
Jerry D’Aprile asked what if the book recommended 
a different technique that what was taught in class.  

F r o m  C a r l o y n  P e a r s o n ,  S e c r e t a r y  

January Membership meeting 

F r o m  C a r o l y n  P e a r s o n  

A Note From Carolyn 
then coming to get me at the hospital AND then stayed 
with me until Scott got there.  I’m sure the emergency 
room personnel were wondering HOW a women with 
blood all over her face could possibly be laughing - but 
Peggy Sue made sure that I was kept giggling.  The plastic 
surgeon came and “knitted and purled” me back into a 
reasonable shape (although he REFUSED to do any extra 
nips and tucks - darn!) by 10:30. 
 
All in all, an “interesting” evening - one that I don’t want 
to repeat again!  I will forget the bite, but I will NEVER for-
get how wonderful and caring everyone was that night 
and the days that have followed. 
 
Special thanks to: 
• Tracey Mohr for providing me with a way to commu-

nicate back to Fox Valley and stopping at the hospital  
• Lauren Mohr for keeping watch of Beacon and my 

get-well hug at the hospital  
• Anne White for helping with my “clean-up” job and 

the very funny card 
• Ingrid Hamburger and Heike for taking care of Bea-

con 
• Suzan Scott for taking care of Phoenix and Brady 
• Shirley Moline for running “my” class in my absence 
• Kyle Moline for helping care for my boys 
• and 
• Peggy Sue for insisting that time was of the essence 

in getting to the hospital.  I’m sure it is because of 
that, that I have no signs of infection. 

 
I’m sure that I’m not naming people specifically (I’m not 
exactly sure what I missed after I left) BUT please know 
that I thank you in my heart.  
 
Carolyn (a.k.a. Rocky Balboa) Pearson 



The following articles are excerpted from the AKC web site at http://www.akc.org/ 
 

AKC Web Site featured in Television News 
 
NBC News in New York, and ABC News in Raleigh aired a story entitled “Pets and the Net”.  
 
“The AKC web site was cited as a source of information on finding a breeder, and two AKC staffers provided in-
terviews.” 
 
Links to the reports on the web are: 
http://abclocal.go.com/wtvd/features/010401_EX_petnet.html 
 
And  
 
http://www.newschannel4.com/cgi-bin/gx.cgi/AppLogic+FTContentServer?
pagename=FutureTense/Apps/Xcelerate/
Render&c=NBCArticle&cid=NBCR3RLDKHC&preview=true 
 
 

AKC Museum of the Dog Featured on Antiques Roadshow 
 
Dog fanciers who are fans of the PBS program Antiques Roadshow will get extra enjoyment out of the show's 
upcoming episodes set in St. Louis, Missouri. One of the segments will feature a tour of the AKC Museum of the 
Dog. 
 
On the popular program, people bring antiques and collectibles in to be appraised by the show's art experts. The 
results are often surprising: A piece picked up at a yard sale for 50 cents turns out to be worth thousands of dol-
lars, while an "heirloom" passed down through generations of a family turns out to be a reproduction worth not 
much at all. The stories behind the items are as fascinating as the items themselves, and the depth of knowledge 
held by the appraisers is amazing. 
 
The Museum of the Dog was a natural choice to highlight when the show landed in St. Louis. Along with the 
universal appeal of its subject matter, the Museum features many paintings and sculptures of an antique nature. 
The segment will be an overview of many works in the Museum's collection. 
 
The shows are scheduled to air January 8, 15 and 22 on PBS. Check your local listings for times, and enjoy the 
show! 

P A G E  9  

ing nights regularly, they enjoy reading about club members 
accomplishments. However, since they may not know cur-
rent training members personally, they also don't recognize 
your dogs'names. When you list a brag about your dogs' ac-
complishments, please add other identifying information like 
breed and age or sex. We all have our favorites to root for!  

I have received a request from a long time club 
member that I would like to pass on for publication 
in WT. 
 
FVDTC has numerous lifetime and regular non-
training members who still keep up with club news 
via Waggin' Tails. Even though they are not at train-

F r o m  K a t h y  H u b b a r d  

A Note from Kathy 

News From The AKC 



Fox Valley Dog Training Club Calendar of Events 
Effective January 1, 2001 

 

Month Date Day Training Classes Special Events 
January 3 Wednesday   Membership Meeting 
 4 Thursday Regular Training Start Session 1 - P & B Puppy & Beginner Class 
 7 Sunday   Waggin’ Tales Deadline 
 11 Thursday Regular Training   
 18 Thursday Correction Clinic Only Beginner Classes  
 25 Thursday Regular Training   
February 1 Thursday Regular Training   
 7 Wednesday   Board Meeting 
 8 Thursday Regular Training   
 11 Sunday   Waggin’ Tales Deadline 
 15 Thursday Correction Clinic Only Beginner Classes   
 22 Thursday Regular Training Start 4-H Classes  
March 1  Thursday Regular Training   
 6 Tuesday Regular Training Graduation Session 1 Puppy & Beginner Class 
 7 Wednesday    Membership Meeting 
 10 Saturday   Annual Banquet 
 11 Sunday   Waggin’ Tales Deadline 
 13 Tuesday Regular Training Start Session 2 - P & B Puppy & Beginner Class 
 22 Thursday Correction Clinic   
 29 Thursday Regular Training   
April 3 Tuesday Regular Training   
 4 Wednesday   Board Meeting 
 8 Sunday   Waggin’ Tales Deadline 
 12 Thursday Regular Training   
 19 Thursday Correction Clinic Only Beginner Classes  
 26 Thursday Regular Training   
May 2 Wednesday   Membership Meeting 
 3 Thursday Regular Training   
 6 Sunday   Waggin’ Tales Deadline 
 10 Thursday Correction Clinic    
 15 Tuesday Regular Training Graduation Session 2 Puppy & Beginner Class 
 22 Tuesday Regular Training Start Session 3 - P & B Puppy & Beginner Class 
 31 Thursday Regular Training   
June 6 Wednesday   Board Meeting 
 7 Thursday Regular Training   
 10 Sunday   Waggin’ Tales Deadline 
 14 Thursday Regular Training   
 21 Thursday Correction Clinic Only Beginner Classes  
 28 Thursday Regular Training   
 



Fox Valley Dog Training Club Calendar of Events 
Effective January 1, 2001 

 

Month Date Day Training Classes Special Events 
July 5 Thursday Regular Training   
 8 Sunday   Waggin’ Tales Deadline 
 10 Tuesday Regular Training 4-H Graduation  
 19 Thursday NO Training NO Classes Kane County Fair 
 26 Thursday Regular Training   
August 1 Wednesday   Board Meeting 
 2 Thursday Regular Training Graduation Session 3 Puppy & Beginner Class 
 5 Sunday   Waggin’ Tales Deadline 
 7 Tuesday Regular Training Start Session 4 - P & B Puppy & Beginner Class 
 16 Thursday Correction Clinic Only Beginner Classes  
 23 Thursday Regular Training   
 30 Thursday Regular Training   
September 5 Wednesday   Membership Meeting 
 6 Thursday Regular Training   
 9 Sunday   Tracking Test 

Waggin’ Tales Deadline 
 13 Thursday Regular Training   
 15 Saturday   Agility Trial 
 16 Sunday   Agility Trial 
 20 Thursday Correction Clinic Only Beginner Classes  
 27 Thursday Regular Training   
October 3 Wednesday    Membership Meeting 
 4 Thursday Regular Training   
 7 Sunday   Waggin’ Tales Deadline 
 11 Thursday  Regular Training Graduation Session 4 Puppy & Beginner Class 
 16 Tuesday Regular Training  Start Session 5 - P & B Puppy & Beginner Class 
 25 Thursday Correction Clinic   
November 1 Thursday Regular Training   
 6 Tuesday Regular Training   
 7 Wednesday   Membership Meeting 
 11 Sunday   Obedience Trial 

Waggin’ Tales Deadline 
 15 Thursday Regular Training   
 20 Tuesday Regular Training   
 29 Thursday Correction Clinic Only Beginner Classes  
December 5 Wednesday   Board Meeting 
 6 Thursday Regular Training   
 9 Sunday   Waggin’ Tales Deadline 
 13 Thursday Regular Training   
 20 Thursday Regular Training Graduation Session 5  
 27 Thursday Christmas Party No classes Christmas Party & 

Membership Meeting 
 



David C. Lewis 
Waggin’ Tales 
232 Mistwood Ln 
North Aurora, Illinois   60542 
waggintales@fvdtc.org 

FVDTC Calendar— January / February 

FOX VALLEY DOG TRAINING CLUB 

January 3 Wednesday Membership Meeting  February 1 Thursday Regular Training 

   Annual Elections   7 Wednesday Board Meeting 

 4 Thursday Regular Training   8 Thursday Regular Training 

   Start Puppy Class 1   11 Sunday Waggin’ Tales Deadline 

   Start Beginner Class 1   15 Thursday Correction Clinic  

 8 Sunday Waggin’ Tales Deadline     Beginner Class Only 

 11 Thursday Regular Training   22 Thursday Regular Training 

 18 Thursday Correction Clinic      Start 4-H Class 

   Beginner Class Only      

 25 Thursday Regular Training      
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